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Dear NAME
Re: VACCINATION A CONDITION OF DEPLOYMENT FOR WIDER SOCIAL CARE
As previously communicated, commencing on Friday 1st April 2022, employees, casual workers and agency staff who work in wider social care settings will not be allowed to enter the premises to work, by law, unless they have-

· provided satisfactory evidence that they have been vaccinated with the complete course of an authorised vaccine; 

· provided satisfactory evidence that for medical reasons they should not be vaccinated;
We understand that feelings can run high on this issue and some staff have strong views however you need to be aware that:-

· The Council cannot legally employ anyone to work in a wider social care setting who has not been fully vaccinated unless they have a valid medical exemption
· This is the law and the Council has no powers to make any exemptions
· There are no exemptions for cultural, religious or philosophical beliefs or if you think this is against your Human Rights.  You can still choose not to be vaccinated but you will not be able to continue to working from 1st April 2022.

· Organisations should actively support vaccination uptake via communication and engagement with staff. Disseminating vaccine information, conducting supportive one-to-one conversations, and engaging with clinical and community experts will help to convert vaccine hesitancy to vaccine uptake.

· We will try to find alternative work for unvaccinated employees but we cannot guarantee to do so and we cannot guarantee the same pay, hours of work, shifts, work pattern etc and there will be no protection of existing pay or working arrangements.

· The only exemption to this law is for a specific medical condition and these are summarised below:-

· Allergic reactions - a prior systemic allergic reaction to the vaccine or prior allergic reaction to another mRNA based vaccine or similar reaction to another component of the vaccine including PEG;

· Immunosuppression;

· History of a previous episode of heparin-induced thrombocytopenia and thrombosis (HITT or HIT type 2);

· A clotting episode with concomitant thrombocytopaenia following the first dose of the AstraZeneca vaccine.

· Pregnancy - Where vaccination isn’t progressed during pregnancy it will be required by the date of return from maternity leave;

· Being acutely unwell or who have Covid-19 - The clinical evidence would only be valid for the period they remain unwell;
· If you are concerned about a particular vaccine due to a specific medical condition, then we can arrange for you to be given a different vaccine.

Therefore, we are encouraging all staff affected to get fully vaccinated as soon as possible to provide the maximum protection and to ensure that any unforeseen events / circumstances do prevent you getting the second jab in time.
Employees must have had their first jab NO LATER THAN THURSDAY 3RD FEBRUARY to allow for the 8-week gap to get their second jab in time to be able to continue working from 1st April.

You are strongly advised NOT to leave the arranging of an appointment, or the appointment date itself, until the last minute in case unforeseen circumstances result in the deadline not being met. The Council will not accept that full vaccination could not have been achieved by the deadline date unless you have a valid medical exemption.
If you who have concerns or anxiety about being vaccinated, information is available from your line manager and / or you should seek advice from your GP.
Yours Sincerely
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